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From : Secretary for Education To: Heads of Secondary Schools 

Ref. : EDB(EID/ITE)/IT/PRO/189   

Date : 11 September 2017   
 

Cyber Security Campaign 2017 
 
Summary 

 The purpose of this circular memorandum is to inform heads of secondary schools 

about the launch of “Cyber Security Campaign 2017” organised by the Cyber Security 

and Technology Crime Bureau of Hong Kong Police Force (HKPF) and the distribution of poster 

and leaflet on the campaign. 

 
Details 

2. To enhance the awareness on cyber security, as well as to let students understand the 

impact and threats imposed by botnets, the HKPF has organised the “Cyber Security Campaign 

2017”.  The Campaign is a year-long promotion and education program supported by 

IT companies. 

3. The HKPF will organise a series of publicity and educational activities for the 

public with an objective to reduce the number of botnet-infected computers in Hong Kong and to 

diminish the cyber threats against the local critical infrastructures, organisations and the public.  

The supporting IT companies have agreed to provide free scanning and removal tools for this 

Campaign.  The public can download, scan and clean their computers, if infected.  For details, 

please visit http://www.cybersecuritycampaign.com.hk. 

4. A set of promotion materials including poster and leaflet on preventive measures 

for cyber security will be distributed to secondary schools.  The poster will be distributed by post 

to schools.  For the leaflets, School Heads are requested to complete the collection form (Annex 

1) and make arrangement for the collection at the respective Regional Education Offices from 11 

September 2017 to 12 October 2017. 

Enquiry 

5. For enquiries on collection of leaflets, please contact the respective Regional 

Education Offices.  For enquiries on the “Cyber Security Campaign 2017”, please contact    

Mr Michael CHEUNG, Detective Senior Inspector of Police at 2860 2568 or 

email cybersecuritycampaign@police.gov.hk. 

YT LAU 

for Secretary for Education 

c.c. Heads of Sections – for information



Annex 1 

Cyber Security Campaign 2017 

Leaflet Collection Form 

 

Date: 11 September 2017 – 13 October 2017 

Time: Monday – Friday 

9:30 am to 12:30 pm and  

2:30 pm to 5:30 pm 

(Closed on Saturday, Sunday and Public Holidays) 

 

Venue: Hong Kong Regional Education Office 

3/F, Cityplaza 3, 14 Taikoo Wan Road, Hong Kong 

(Tel: 2863 4646) 

Kowloon Regional Education Office 

Podium-1/F, East Block, Education Bureau Kowloon Tong Education Services 

Centre, 19 Suffolk Road, Kowloon Tong, Kowloon 

(Tel: 3698 4108) 

New Territories East Regional Education Office 

22/F, Landmark North, 39 Lung Sum Avenue, Sheung Shui, New Territories 

(Tel: 2639 4876) 

New Territories West Regional Education Office 

19/F, Chinachem Tsuen Wan Plaza, 457 Castle Peak Road, Tsuen Wan, New 

Territories 

(Tel: 2437 7272) 

 

The weight of 100 leaflets are about 400g.  If necessary, please bring your own bag. 

 

Please issue ( 200* / _____ ) leaflets to the bearer of this form. 

*Each school can get a maximum 200 leaflets.  Please indicate the number of leaflets if less than 

200 copies is required. 

 

School Name:  

School Tel. No.:  

Name of School Head:  

Signature of School Head:  

Date:  

 

 

School Chop 


